TOWN OF TROY
BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, August 15, 2023, at
6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present: Terri Medley, Mike Santaw, Steve Button, Amy and Sara Mason
THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.

2. (a) Steve discussed the request for a water allocation from Amy Mason. The
location would be behind the Masonic Lodge on South Pleasant. Amy explained
that Pamela Uhlendorff, who lives next to this property, was willing to give her
permission to connect to her existing water line, instead of having to dig up
Pleasant Street. Amy indicated that Pam also thought she may have a
connection already on a vacant lot behind Pam’s house. Amy was going to
verify that with Pam. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the residential
water allocation. Motion carried.

(b) Mike asked Steve about the place on South Pleasant Street that needs
repaving due to a water leak. Steve is going to contact Brown’s for an estimate.

3. Mike reported 5 of 6 culverts have been replaced. Ditching has been completed
on Bergeron Road and Veilleux Road and he will be starting Joe Roberts Road

tomorrow.

4. A motion was made by Gaston to accept the 2023 Tax Rate in the amount
of .7497%. Motion carried.

5. Minutes from the July 18, 2023, meeting was approved by a motion made by
Gaston.

6. All Orders were approved.

7. A motion was made by Gaston to prebuy 2600 gallons of oil at $3.00 per gallon
from Oil Supply Co. Motion carried.

8. Meeting adjourned at 9:08 PM



